City of Heritage Creek

Minutes

Regular Scheduled Meeting done in person and virtually
| May 8, 2023

The Honorable Mayor Williams of the City of Heritage Creek met with the City Council in a
Regular Scheduled Meeting on May 8, 2023 at 7:30 pm.

Roll Call

Billy Mitchell P T'ammy Lloyd P Joe Soeder P
Benny Warford P Angie Soeder P Mary Jean Whitehouse P
Prayer

Council Member Warford gave the prayer.

Pledge
Council Member Mitchell led the Pledge.

Meeting Minutes
Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to approve the April 10, 2023 regular meeting
minutes, seconded by Council Member Whitehouse. Motion carried 6-0.

Council Member Warford made a motion to approve the April 24, 2023 special meeting
minutes, seconded by Council Member Mitchell. Motion carried 6-0.

F1nancial Report April 2023
Council Member Warford made a motion to approve the April 2023 financial report. Council
Member Joe Soeder seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Police Department - April 2023
Chief Kaiser presented the monthly police report and answered all questions. There was
discussion concerning the recent breaking into cars in Heritage Creek and all over Louisville.

Chiet Kaiser requested 6 more helmets and gloves for the police bikes so that all officers who
would be patrolling on bicycle would have their own. Council Member Joe Soeder made a

motion to approve funding from ARPA monies, seconded by Council Member Mitchell.
Motion carried 6-0.

Chief Kaiser requested 3 more car computers to be funded out of ARPA monies. Council
Member Mitchell made a motion to approve, seconded by Council Member Joe Soeder. Motion
carried 6-0.

Community Club
There was a reminder concerning the upcoming yard sale and junk pick up.
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Unfinished Business
Lhe city clerk presented the Fischer Homes update. There were 4 April closings in the Villages

for a total of 17 closings to date. There are currently 34 available homesites, 8 under contract
and 2 available market homes.

Mayor Williams informed the council and residents that the Department of Planning and Zoning
had approved the pavilion and that the next step would be obtaining the permit. The color of
the pavilion was discussed. Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to approve a blue roof
with gray wrapping, seconded by Council Member Mitchell. Motion carried 6-0.

Mayor Williams spoke about the current Waste Management contract amendment drafted by
our city attorney proposing reducing yard waste pickup to every other week instead of every
week. This would reduce sanitation tax by $21 annually per household. Council Member Joe

Soeder made a motion to approve the amendment, seconded by Council Member Angie Soeder.
Motion carried 6-0.

New Business

State Representative Kevin Bratcher was in attendance to speak about the legislation passed in
the most recent session.

Mayor Williams spoke about setting the 2023 property tax rate and suggested keeping the tax
rate at .192/$100 as it was for 2022.

Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to have the first reading of the 2023 Property Tax

ordinance, seconded by Council Member Whitehouse. Motion carried 6-0. The city clerk read
the ordinance.

Council Member Lloyd made a motion to have the first reading of the 2023 Sanitation Tax

ordinance, séconded by Council Member Whitehouse. Motion carried 6-0. Council Member
Wartord read the ordinance.

Resident Comments

Paul Bischoff stated that he has seen kids riding dirt bikes on the sidewalks on

Remembrance. Pat Bischoff informed the city of hearing gun shots. Chief Kaiser told her to
contact the police department if she heard them again and that they would check it out. Doug

Green asked for clarification on conceal and carry laws, and Chief Kaiser spoke on the subject.
Parking on the street in the Villages was discussed.

Council Comments

Council Member Angie Soeder inquired about the status of purchasing new police cars, and
Mayor Williams stated that it would be discussed in the 2023-2024 budget.
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Mayor Comments
Mayor Williams reminded residents to lock their car doors in order to deter theft. He spoke

about how there were many mailboxes in the neighborhood that needed to have maintenance

done on them such as new paint and new letters. He told the residents that he would be willing
to help fix any broken decorative pieces.

Close Meeting

Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Council Member
Whitehouse. Motion carried 6-0. The meeting closed at 8:58 pm.

ARy

Fred D. Williams, Mayor

rj‘
=

4~ { e
olds, City Clerk

5700 Justice Way
Lousville, Kentucky 40929-255¢6
I02-239-2336 fax -239-9379




